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Dear Faculty and Staff, 
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 Using Canvas on your phone – The Canvas Teacher mobile app will allow you to stay connected with 
your students even when normal devices are not usable. The app provides quick mobile access to 
communicating, updating and grading—three of the most frequent course facilitation tasks for faculty 
through Announcements, Discussions, Assignments, and Quizzes. 
 
Canvas Teacher is available for both Android and iOS devices.  (Click HERE for Canvas Teacher Android 
guide, HERE for Canvas Teacher iPhone/iPad guide). If you need assistance, please contact the main 
OIT Help Desk at help@smu.edu or by calling 214.768.HELP. 
 

 Board of Trustees content recap – Our quarterly meetings with board members were held this week. 
At the beginning of each academic year, the Chair of the Committee on Academic Affairs and the 
Provost establish a syllabus to provide focus to the board’s discussions about academics.  See the 
graphic below for this year’s syllabus. 

 
o Committee on Academic Affairs: Graduate student quality and academic experience – The 

primary focus of Thursday’s meeting with the Committee on Academic Affairs, and a short 
portion of Friday’s meeting with the Full Board, was on graduate student excellence. These 
pre
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o Committee of the Whole: Strategic enrollment priorities – Some board meetings, typically 

the February meetings, begin with a presentation for the Full Board called a Committee of the 
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campus. Along with faculty and staff, students who fit in this category are also eligible for the 
vaccine. 

 

Check out the vaccination page on the Mustang Strong website for more information 

on how the process will work. We encourage you to take advantage of the first 

opportunity to get the vaccine regardless of whether it is through SMU or another 

provider. Visit the Texas COVID-19 Vaccine Provider Locations map for additional 

vaccination sites and availability. Whether you have received the vaccine or are still 
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policies to my office. I am requesting a draft by Wednesday, March 31, so that feedback can 
be provided. Chairs and faculty will have an opportunity to make revisions until the May 
timeline.  
 
We know that this can be a difficult and time-consuming process, particularly with the added 
layer of winter weather and power outage delays. I am grateful that you are engaging in these 
conversations, as the goal is to achieve greater transparency and clarity about equitable 
service and research/creative output contributions so that faculty and chairs have a shared 
and explicit understanding that reflects the priorities and contexts specific to each 
department.   
 
In the spirit of continuous improvement, we will certainly invite chairs and faculty in the 
coming academic year to examine how these policies are translating into practice and to host 
discussions to make modifications as needed. Anyone who would like access to resources 
gathered from webinars and research focused on best practices on developing equitable 
workload policies can reach out to the Associate Provost for Faculty Success, Paige Ware, at 
pware@smu.edu.  

 

News and Noteworthy 

 

 Reminders from previous Friday updates:  
 

o Announcing a call for nominations for SMU’s Task force on Social Justice and Equity – As a 
next step in SMU’s journey toward greater social justice and equity, I am pleased to announce 
the formation of a University-wide interdisciplinary Task Force on Social Justice and Equity. 

 
My thanks to Jessica Dixon Weaver, Associate Professor of Law in the Dedman School of Law, 
for agreeing to lead this task force. If you are interested in finding out more information about 
the task force or to submit your name for consideration to serve on the task force, please 
send an email to provost@smu.edu by March 1, 2021. 
 

o SMU to remain test-optional for upcoming undergraduate recruiting cycle – After 
consultation with the Faculty Senate, the PEC affirmed the recommendation that SMU will 
remain test-optional for undergraduate students applying in fall 2022 and spring 2023.  

 

Sincerely, 

 
 

Elizabeth G. Loboa 

Provost and Vice President for  

  Academic Affairs 

Southern Methodist University 

P.O. Box 750221, Dallas, TX  75275-0221 

egloboa@smu.edu 

214-768-3219 
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